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Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild 
www.cherokeerosequiltguild.com  

Standing Committees 
 

Historian 
 Charlie Phaneuf 
 

Librarian 
 Broach Winsley 
 

Membership 
 Denise Allee 
  Joyce Trew 
 Queen Esther Smith 
 

Newsletter 
 Robin Meyer 
 

Programs 
 Linda Jones 
 Annie Kellum 
 Emma Parker 
 Doreen Thornton 
  Jill Stroer 
 Ramona Tucker 
 

Publicity 
 Erna Kriigel 
 

Sunshine 
 Irene Gardner 
 

Ways and Means 
 Patti Howell 

 
From the President 

 
Hello Quilters, 

 

Hope everyone is doing well.  As we wrap up summer we begin our Fall and 
some Christmas projects in anticipation of the holidays.  Have fun and sew, 
sew, sew. 

The September day meeting presented by Annie Kellum and Ramona Tucker 
was a fall placemat.  This project used gridded interfacing to make a 
pumpkin placemat.  But as seen at the night meeting it could also be a wall 
hanging.  An easy way to make a project with small precut squares, use your 
imagination.   

The night meeting with the yearly challenge quilt competition was a huge 
success.  In the two categories, traditional and artistic, there were 19 
entries.  More than we have had in several years.  I enjoyed making an entry 
even if I lost a lot of sleep.   My tree will have a new skirt and I had the 
opportunity to use my wedge ruler purchased at an earlier meeting this 
year.  I was pleased that all the fabric came from my stash.  Yeeha! 

In October Tom and Rose McCowan will teach a table runner class.  The 
class will be a group of 10 or less but everyone else can still bring your 
machine and sew on the sidelines.  The pattern is $5.00.  See additional 
information on the pages that follow. 

And last but not least is our biggest yearly money maker, the Rauction!  
Whatever fabric you used this year--  maybe this is the opportunity to 
replace it.  It appears that most people will bring their donations the day of 
the Rauction as Paula only has two boxes stored at the moment.  So 
everyone, please donate that fabric you purchased but probably will not 
use.  And sewing notions that any quilter could use and be excited to bid on.  
See you there and bring your checkbook, LOL. 

Have a nice day, and thank you!   

Tina 

 

Officers 

President – Tina Corbitt 

Vice-Pres. – Libby Armstrong 

Day Secretary – Broach Winsley 

Night Secretary – Denise Adams 

Treasurer – Loretta Ford 

http://www.cherokeerosequiltguild.com
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Ad Hoc Committees 

Bee Keeper 

 Annie Kellum 
 

Challenge Quilt 

 Linda Jones 

 Albertha Brown 
 

Christmas Party 

 Rachel Phaneuf 

 Charlie Phaneuf 
  

Community Service 

 Emma Parker 

 Albertha Brown 
 

GA Quilt Council Liaison 

 Phyllis Smith 
 

Golden Scissors 

 Jeanette Koval, Day 

 Penny Landrum, Night 
 

Photographer 

 Charlie Phaneuf 
 

Saturday Stitch-In 

 Ann Groves 

 Vickie Hecht 
 

Webmaster 

 Joany Orsi 

Membership 

Total Paid Members: 68 

Day Meeting 9/8/16—Members Present: 29, Visitors: 1 

Night Meeting 9/22/16—Members Present: 30, Visitors: 1 
 

Just a reminder, please wear your name badge to the meetings. 
If you don’t have it on, put your quarter in the tin  

and make a stick-on name badge. 
 

The New 2017 Membership Form is on the next page and on the Website. 
A completed 2017 Form must accompany your payment. 

Bee News 

The Bee will be at the home of 
Irene Gardner 

  
On Oct 20th at 9:30am.  
Everyone is welcome.  
Lunch will be served. 

 
4954 Horton Place 
Douglasville 30135 

 
Please RSVP to  

770 949-7216 (home) or  

770 354-4874 (cell) 

October Birthdays 
 

Brenda Findley  10/04 

Ramona Tucker  10/09 

Emily Poole  10/13 

Libby Armstrong 10/22 

Denise Allee  10/25 

Dawn King  10/31 

November 

 Newsletter  

Deadline 
 

October 29th, 

Please send your  

information to  

Robin Meyer at  

robinmeyerga 

@yahoo.com.  

Word documents  

preferred—but any-

thing is okay! 
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Date _____________                                                                                    

 

    Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild 

           2017 Membership Form 

Please Print Clearly 

 

Name _________________________________________________ Spouse ___________________ 
 

Address _________________________________________________________________________ 
 

City ____________________________________________________ GA        Zip _______________ 
 

Home Phone ______________________________   Cell Phone _____________________________ 
 

Work Phone _____________________________    (Is not printed in Directory) 
 

E-mail _____________________________________________  Birthday (Month) _____ (Day) _____ 
 

Check Your Preferences Below: 
 

_____ Attend Day Meeting – 2nd Thursday at 9:30am 

_____ Attend Night Meeting – 4th Thursday at 7:00pm 

_____ Attend Both Meetings 
 

_____ Telephone Reminder for Meetings 

_____ Email Reminder for Meetings 
 

_____ Read Newsletter Online at Website 

_____ Mail Newsletter (Pay Additional – Contact Membership) 
 

Yearly Dues are $30.00 Make checks payable to: Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild 

Please bring your completed renewal form and payment to a meeting or 

Mail to: Denise Allee, 9115 Saddlebrook Court, Douglasville GA 30135 
 

--------------------------------------- Membership use only below this line -----------------------------———--------- 
 

Renewal  Paid $ ______ Cash __ Check# ______ 

New Member  Paid $ ______ Cash __ Check# ______ Badge ___   Notify ___ 
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Program News 

is a sit and sew program 

with Tom and Rose 

McCowen. Tom has drafted 

an original paper piecing 

pattern for our guild, Flies 

in the Barn. Everyone who 

signed up for a copy of the 

pattern needs to bring their 

$5, to the meeting to pur-

chase the pattern. Some of 

you have already given Annie your money ahead of time, thank you!   

At the beginning of the lesson, Tom will give us his advice on how to be successful at paper piecing. 

Those of us who wish to sit and sew need read the pre-cutting directions we handed out at the 

meetings which are also posted on our web site. A photo of the project is also on the web site. 

Bring the usual sewing supplies for paper piecing including a small cutting mat and ironing surface. 

We plan to stay and sew until 3PM, so bring your lunch. 

 

 

Hand Piecing program led by Doreen Thornton.  Supplies 

will be provided  (you may want to bring a small pair of scissors for cutting thread)  All hand sewing 

— no machines needed! 

 

       Linda Jones and the Program Committee 
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Program News 

The Rauction is Coming!! The famous Cherokee Rose Rauction will be October 20th and it will be great once 

again! Here are some FAQs to help you plan for this event:  

What is the Rauction? It’s a combination Raffle and Auction of quilting supplies, fabric, UFOs and similar 

items donated by Cherokee Rose 

members and friends. You can buy 

raffle tickets for some items and 

also bid on box lots and individual 

items.  

What donations are wanted? 

Quilt-shop-quality fabrics, notions, 

patterns and books, sewing ma-

chines, lights, quilt racks, quilts, 

UFOs (from blocks to quilt tops), 

and anything else that we would use 

to make quilts. Please do not donate 

miscellaneous small scraps, polyes-

ter or knit fabrics, or magazines.  

When can I make my donation? 

At every meeting between now and October 22nd – someone will take your items and we will store them until 

the big day.  

Who can attend the Rauction? All member s and guests! We are happy to share our  bounty with non-

members! What is the range of bids? Some items start at $1, others higher – it’s up the auctioneers!  

What payments are accepted? Cash and personal checks.  

Who gets the proceeds? The Guild receives all the money raised from the Rauction and it ’s a major source 

of revenue for our programs and other activities.  

What can I do to help?  

 #1 – clean out your sewing room and donate 

that stuff you will never get around to using!  

 #2 – collect cardboard boxes for us 12” x 

18” x 3” or a little larger (like the kinds that 6-

packs of canned drinks come in)  

 #3 – help organize the box lots for the auc-

tion during the day on October 20th   

 #4 – come to the Rauction and BID, BID, 

BID!!!  
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Sunshine 

Denise Allee's mother fell and broke her hip a few days ago, had surgery and is on the mend. 

Bonnie McLain's husband has a cyst on his kidney and is scheduled for surgery soon. 

Jennie Hollis' grandson is fighting a serious and very stubborn kidney infection. 

Irene Gardner, Sunshine 

Saturday Stitch-In 

 
Saturday, November  12, 2016  

9am to 9pm 

First United Methodist on Priestley Mill across from hospital 

 

Just $10 for a whole day of sewing with friends old and new! Bring 

all your projects, your machine and maybe an extension cord, too. 

Come when you can, leave when you must!  

 

For more information, contact Ann Groves at 770.827.9935. 

http://cherokeerosequiltguild.com/Albums/index.php?/category/25
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Community Service  

I would like to thank all who provided quilts for Community Service. At this time, I have 

about 50 quilts for the hospital.  I have been providing 4 quilts per month.  After 

December, I will no longer be the Community Service Chairperson.  At this time, I have 

enough quilts for the remainder of the year.  Thank you so much for your generosity. 

Emma Parker 

Christmas Party 
 

Can you believe that Christmas and our Guild 

party is just around the corner?  We are so 

pleased that the menu has been set and in-

cludes all your holiday favorite with a few sur-

prises.  There will be food, fun, a gift or two 

and a few door prizes thrown in as well.  The 

ticket are only $20 for the entire meal and 

evening of fun.  Just a reminder, the date is 

December the 8th at 6 PM at Atlanta's Finest in 

Winston.  (Just about 4 miles from our regular 

meeting place.) 

 

Currently we are happy to present to you a 

beautiful raffle item for your Christmas table.  

This lovely topper has been donated by Sarah 

Sorenson.  Made of silk and embroidery, the 

raffle tickets are only $3.00.  You can buy the 

tickets at any regular meeting and the winner 

will be drawn at the November night meeting, 

that way you can display it for the entire season. (This picture is only a portion of the whole 

beauty!!!) 

Rachel and Charlie Phaneuf 



Cherokee Rose Quilt Guild  October 2016 Page 8 

  

 

 

 

Treasurer’s Report—September, 2016 

Submitted by Loretta Ford, Treasurer 

Ways and Means 

Ways and Means report:  We have a fall wreath made by Rita and Albertha for the raffle.  Tick-
ets are $1 each or 6 for $5.  We will draw for the wreath at the day meeting in October if we 
have sold enough tickets by then.  Charlie has agreed to donate quilting for a King size quilt.  
Tickets are $3 each.  We still have fat quarter bundles and also fabric bundles.  COME AND 
SEE!!!  We will not have the ways and means table at the Rauction. 

 
Thank you, Patti Howell 

Beginning Balance   $5,088.38 

     

Deposits:     

Christmas Party   $140.00 

Ways & Means   $97.00 

   Total $237.00 

     

Disbursements:    

Phylis Smith Ck#1123 Gift Basket Ga Guild Council $50.00 

Linda Jones Ck#1124 Challenge Project $120.00 

Tom McCowen Ck#1125 Oct Day Mtg $80.00 

   Total $250.00 

     

Ending Balance   $5,075.38 
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Challenge Quilt—“I Love the Holidays!” 
Congratulations to everyone who participated in the quilt challenge. We had 19 entrees and every one of 

them showed skill and creativity. Many members said that it was very difficult to narrow down their vote to 

just one from each category. We would like to thank everyone who participated and we hope that you en-

joyed the contest. The winners were:  

 
 
 

Artistic Quilts 
 

1st Place, Jill Stroer 
2nd Place, Brenda Findley 

3rd Place, Patti Howell 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Traditional Quilts 
 

1st Place, Albertha Brown  
2nd Place, Tina Corbett 

 3rd Place, Emma Parker 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Linda Jones and Albertha Brown, Challenge Committee 
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Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild Minutes 

Day Meeting, September 8, 2016 
 

  

Libby Armstrong opened the meeting. 

The minutes were approved as corrected (Ramona’s email was wrong). 

We have $5088.38 In the treasury. 

September birthdays were recognized. 

Charlie Phanuef reported that August pictures are on the web site;  September pictures will be up soon. 

No report from publicity, library. 

Christmas party theme:  A Wonderful Trip 

4 members went to GA Quilt Council retreat. 

Programs:  today’s program is fall placemats. September night:  Challenge quilt – 2 categories:  Art and Tradi-

tional. Show your bull’s eye quilts at Christmas party. October day meeting:  Flies in Barn table runner  $5 

pattern. 

Sunshine:  Bonnie McLain’s husband, Mike, has part of his kidney removed. Annie Kellum’s daughter, Catherine, 

will not have to have chemo. Dori Holt’s husband is on feeding tube.  Sherry Pell’s husband, Robert, is on 

chemo and radiation. Caryl Knox’s son got married. Loretta Ford fractured her left foot and is in a boot. 

Ways and Means:  Patti asked for items.  Charlie offered his quilting services up to king size. 

Community Service:  Don’t make any more baby quilts for hospital. 

Saturday Stitch-in, November 12, at First United Methodist on Priestley Mill across from hospital. 

Membership:  29 members present, one renewal,  visitor:  Christine Hillyer. 

Door prizes:  Jeanne Andersen, Sandra Wilson, Libby Armstrong. 

Old business:  We need 3 members for nominating committee.  We need president, VP, day secretary. 

Jane Brownlow died in Carrollton.  Quilt Museum there will have showing of men’s quilts. 

Cornerstone Sew and Vac will have sit and sew on Fridays from 10-4 for $5.  They also have a fabric club: $50/

year;  30% off all fabric. 

Motion to have challenge quilt prizes increased from $75 to $120 passed. 

Meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Broach Winsley, Day Secretary 

Day Secretary 
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Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild Minutes 

Night Meeting, September 22, 2016 
 

 

Minutes from the previous meeting were approved without correction. 
Birthdays for the month of September were recognized. 

 
Treasurer:  Loretta Ford reported a month end balance of $5075.38. 
 
Bee Keeper:  September Bee was hosted by Ramona Tucker. 

         October Bee will be hosted by Irene.  Details in newsletter. 
         Please sign up if you wish to host Bees in 2017. 
 

Challenge Quilt: There were 19 entries.   
              Winners were:  Traditional: 1) Albertha    2) Tina          3)Emma  
                                           Artistic:        1)Jill               2) Brenda     3) Patti           
 
Christmas Party:  Atlanta’s Finest on Thursday, December 8 at 6pm.   

                Cost is $20.00 per person.  Tickets are available.  Bring a friend! 
 

Historian/Photographer:  Photos are up  to date through September Day Meeting Show and Tell.    
 
Membership: Denise Alee and Joyce Trew.   

In attendance tonight are 30 members and 1 guest. 
Door prizes were won by Cathy Duke, Vicki Hecht and Melanie Cardell.   
 

Programs: Details can be found on the website. 
October Day Meeting:  Paper Piecing 
October  Night meeting:  Rauction 
 

Saturday Stitch In:  November 12 from 9 am to 9 pm at First Methodist Church on Hospital Drive. 
 

Sunshine:  Guild members shared updates on events in their lives and the lives of their families.   
 

Ways and Means:  Jeanne Andersen. 
Tickets were available for purchase.   
Prizes were won by Denise Allee and Terry Tinsley. 

 
Upcoming Position Changes: Tina Corbitt 
Volunteers are still needed for President, Vice President, Programs and Community Service. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Denise Adams 


